
From: Michael Rodriguez
To: Alan Done
Cc: Valentino Perez; Christeen Sullivan
Subject: RE: agreement
Date: Friday, July 26, 2024 10:48:39 AM

Their responses are fine.
 
From: Alan Done <Alan.Done@palmbayflorida.org> 
Sent: Friday, July 26, 2024 10:35 AM
To: Michael Rodriguez <Michael.Rodriguez@palmbayflorida.org>
Cc: Valentino Perez <Valentino.Perez@palmbayflorida.org>; Christeen Sullivan
<Christine.Sullivan@palmbayflorida.org>
Subject: FW: agreement
 
Here is the response from FDOT on the changes of the agreement, please review.
 
Thank you
 
From: Giovinazzo, Aurelio <Aurelio.Giovinazzo@dot.state.fl.us> 
Sent: Friday, July 26, 2024 10:10 AM
To: Alan Done <Alan.Done@palmbayflorida.org>
Cc: Ballard, Tricia <Tricia.Ballard@dot.state.fl.us>; Williams, David <David.Williams2@dot.state.fl.us>
Subject: FW: agreement
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Good morning Alan,
 
The attached agreement has been approved by FDOT legal. Please pass this along to the City legal
team for review. Please see David’s comments below.
 
Thank You,
 
Aurelio Giovinazzo
FDOT ITS Consultant
Florida Department of Transportation – District 5
4975 Wilson Rd.
Sanford, FL 32771
321-257-7250
aurelio.giovinazzo@dot.state.fl.us
 
This email is CONFIDENTIAL pursuant to F.S. 282.318 (4) (f)
Ensure that periodic internal audits and evaluations of the agency’s information technology security program for
the data, information, and information technology resources of the agency are conducted. The results of such
audits and evaluations are confidential information and exempt from s. 119.07(1), except that such information
shall be available to the Auditor General, the Cybercrime Office of the Department of Law Enforcement, the
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Agency for State Technology, and, for agencies under the jurisdiction of the Governor, the Chief Inspector
General.
 

From: Williams, David <David.Williams2@dot.state.fl.us> 
Sent: Friday, July 26, 2024 9:56 AM
To: Giovinazzo, Aurelio <Aurelio.Giovinazzo@dot.state.fl.us>
Subject: Re: agreement
 
Aurelio,
Here's the version FDOT legal reviewed. The only changes we made were to adjust the
Exhibit A/B ordering in the first page and in the appendix, based on their edits. We also
responded to their comments. If City Legal is good with everything, they can accept all
tracked changes and move forward with their signature process.
 
Thank you!
 

David Williams, AICP
VHB Consultant

Florida Department of Transportation - District Five 

4975 Wilson Rd

Sanford, FL 32771

Office: (407) 965-5807

Mobile: (407) 462-9886 

Email: david.williams2@dot.state.fl.us and dwilliams@vhb.com

From: Giovinazzo, Aurelio <Aurelio.Giovinazzo@dot.state.fl.us>
Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2024 9:14 AM
To: Williams, David <David.Williams2@dot.state.fl.us>
Subject: Fwd: agreement
 
 
Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Alan Done <Alan.Done@palmbayflorida.org>
Date: July 23, 2024 at 8:31:31 AM EDT
To: "Giovinazzo, Aurelio" <Aurelio.Giovinazzo@dot.state.fl.us>
Subject: agreement
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EXTERNAL SENDER: Use caution with links and attachments.

 
Have you heard anything back on the agreement?

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

The information contained in this e-mail is strictly confidential and prepared
solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). The copyright of this
communication belongs to the City of Palm Bay. If you are not the intended
recipient, please do not read, use, disseminate, distribute or copy this
message or attachments. If you have received this message in error, please
notify the sender immediately and delete this message. Views expressed in
this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the
views of the City of Palm Bay City Council.

DISCLAIMER:

Before opening any attachments, please check them for viruses and defects.
The sender does not accept liability for any viruses, errors or omissions in the
contents of this message or attachment, which arise as a result of email
transmission.

PUBLIC RECORDS NOTICE:

All e-mail sent to and received from the City of Palm Bay, including e-mail
addresses and content, are subject to the provisions of the Florida Public
Records Law, Florida Statute Chapter 119, and may be subject to disclosure.

Promoting a Green Palm Bay - Please consider the environment before
printing this e-mail!


